ROD AND GUN
WORTHINGTON — At the Rod
and Gun Club meeting, the
following officers were elected:
president, Rene Tetrault; vice
president, Zack Donovan;
secretary, Robert T. Bartlett;
treasurer, Byron Knickerbocker;
land committee, Larry Mason;
building committee, Michael
Caputo; fish and game committee, Craig Mason.

Communications were read from the director of fisheries and game stating that all dogs must be restrained from running loose until further notice. It was also stressed that all persons owning a gun must obtain a firearm identification certificate from Police Chief David Tyler before April 1.

COFFEE HOUR

WORTHINGTON — Twenty-seven women and three children braved the snowy roads to attend the weekly Coffee Hour which was held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Walter Markert of Old North Road on Thursday morning. The weekly prize was given to Clarissa Henry. It was voted to

authorize Evelyn Powell to buy new file cabinets for the Medical Center. Carol Powell announced that beginning next Wednesday, she will hold an exercise class for women each Wednesday at 10:30 a.m. at the Town Hall. There will be a small fee for each class. Mrs. Powell announced that the answering service for the doctors is now 584-7600.

Thursday's meeting will be at Mrs. Powell's home on Witt Road.

FRIENDSHIP GUILD

WORTHINGTON - Thirteen members of the Friendship Guild met on Thursday night at the home of Lucie Mollison. Reports for the previous year were given, showing 24 cartons of clothing and other necessities sent to Belchertown State School, six cartons to Northampton State Hospital, four cartons to the Protestant Youth Center in Baldwinsville, and three cartons of books to the Holyoke Soldiers Home. Other projects were gifts to the Veterans Hospital, and money sent to a leprosy hospital

Easthampton Community Home for Children, Protestant Youth Center, and Church World Service. Twenty-six plants and 24 Christmas boxes were sent to shut-ins.

Officers elected for the year were: president, Margaret Moran and vice president, Mary Lou Dragon. Programs for the year were discussed. The March meeting will be held at the home of Harriet Osgood, and there will be a hobby display by the members.

WORTHINGTON — On Sunday Mr. and Mrs. Henry H. Snyder observed their 58th wedding anniversary. Mr. and Mrs. Snyder have lived nearly all of their married life in Worthington, where until his retirement a few years ago, Snyder was a contract mail carrier and ran an extensive trucking business. The couple has one daughter, Mrs. Arthur Rolland of Worthington. They will have no formal celebration as both Mr. and Mrs. Snyder have